        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
   Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th July 2009 at 7.30 p.m 
The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Graham Rennie, Ian Pearce, Graham Fortune, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Anthony Brown, Peter England, Maggie Thomas, and Cllr Tony Wilcox.
Representing Pembroke Dock police were Sgt Anthony Jones and PCSO Jim Moffatt.
Apologies for absence were received from: Des Thomas, Cllr Liz Cook and Mike Cook, Christine John (Vice Chairman), Lesley John and Melanie John.

Acceptance of the minutes of the 9th June meeting 
The Chairman opened the meeting by asking if any member was willing to propose that the minutes of the 9th June meeting should be accepted as they were published. Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Tim McMahon seconded the proposal. 

Further developments in the matters discussed in the meeting of 9th June

An initiative to boost St Patrick’s Community Hall funds and social activities

Cllr Tony Wilcox said he had been informed that RWE / n.power would give consideration to his suggestion that their support for the many social activities that take place in the community hall would greatly enhance relations between the company and the residents of Pennar.

  The occurrence of low level crime in the Pennar and Bufferland area

 Sgt Jones (Pembroke Dock Police) addressed the meeting about the measures taken to combat the recent upsurge in low level crime in the area. He said that much of the crime was committed by opportunist thieves taking advantage of residents’ occasional negligent behaviour; such as leaving their home or car doors unlocked while unattended, especially at night time. He went on to say that the PCSO’S have been given instructions to check doors they suspect might not be properly secured, also to ‘try’ car doors to see if they have been left unlocked during their night time patrols. Sgt Jones said that the worst incidents of criminality were committed by a very small group of people, and he hoped to see a marked reduction in the frequency of ‘break-ins’ following the recent arrest and charging of four persons living locally.

Pennar Coast Care Group
Maggie Thomas reported that twelve volunteers assembled at the bottom of Ferry Road at 10 a.m. on Saturday, 20th June for the beach clean. Their haul for the morning was ten refuse sacks full of rubbish which was left at the corner of Ferry Road and Grove Street for collection by Municipal Services.

Wet weather failed to dampen the children’s enjoyment of their Fun Day

On Saturday, 11th July, it rained for much of the time, but the poor weather failed to spoil the Pennar children’s enjoyment of their special day, which was held in St Patrick’s Community Hall, and the event was a decided success. Their use of the bouncy castle was curtailed by the weather, but there were plenty of other amusements to keep them occupied. Soft drinks and beef burgers were served, and the local band Sambadoc ensured that the day went with a swing! Stalls erected inside the hall had plenty to occupy the parents. On one stall, two PCSOS advised householders on home security matters; there was also a cake stall and a bric- a-brac stall in aid of the community hall funds.
Campaign to reduce the amount of dog fouling in Pennar streets and open places

Pennar Community School with the P&BCA, have launched a ‘best poster’ competition amongst the children to help them in their campaign to reduce the amount of dog mess that is too often seen in Pennar Streets, open spaces and play areas. Cllr Maureen Colgan and Debbie Hart (PCC Dog Warden) will judge the best three posters, and the winners will each receive a £10 prize!

Tim McMahon (Treasurer) wrote out a cheque, counter signed by the Cllrs Maureen Colgan and Tony Wilcox (Treasurer’s Signatories) for £30, to cover the cost of the children’s prizes. 
More about the ‘botched’ resurfacing of High Street and Military Road 
As was earlier reported, Cllr Tony Wilcox arranged a meeting in St Patrick’s Community Hall at 7.00 p.m. on Thursday 11th June, to enable High Street residents to put their complaints about the damage to cars and household furnishings cased by the stone chippings, dust and tar to Rhodri Jenkins (PCC Highways) and Brian Maddox (PCC Head of Maintenance).

More recently, the western end of Military Road was resurfaced, with similar but less severe problems for the residents. 

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the PCC Highways Department would compensate residents for damage to car bodywork and householder’s carpets etc. resulting from this most unfortunate occurrence. 
Helping to keep young people occupied during the school holidays  

Maggie Thomas outlined the ‘Play in the Park’ summer timetable drawn up by Stephanie Tindall (PCC Children’s Development Officer) for the forthcoming summer holidays. Play Action Teams will be visiting parks throughout Pembrokeshire for two hour periods, mornings or afternoons, ‘to give children and young people aged between five and fifteen exciting play opportunities in their own environment’. 
The Play Action Team will be visiting St Patrick’s Playing Field on:

                       Tuesday     28th July          2.00 p.m.   -   4.00 p.m.
                       Tuesday     11th August     2.00 p.m.   -   4.00 p.m.
                       Tuesday      25th August    2.00 p.m.   -   4.00 p.m. 
Children under five are welcome, but must be accompanied by an adult.

Under the terms of ‘Open Access Play’ children and young people are free to come and go as they please, and no contract is made between play workers and parents / carers to provide care for any duration while the child is present at ‘Play in the Park’.

For further information call Stephanie Tindall on 01646 683919

An obstructed view of oncoming traffic for drivers approaching Belle Vue Terrace

A member complained that drivers entering Belle Vue Terrace (also known as Tregennis Hill) from Milton Terrace have difficulty in seeing oncoming traffic due to cars being closely parked on both sides of both corners. It was pointed out that there aren’t any yellow lines, single or double, around either corner to restrict or prohibit parking. 

Complaint of vehicles exceeding the speed limit along Pennar Park Road
A member complained of vehicles exceeding the 30 m.p.h. limit between the golf clubhouse and the Links Drive mini roundabout, mostly between 3.00 p.m. and 5.00 p.m. PCSO Jim Moffatt said he would check the speed of vehicles with a speed camera between the stated hours.

Sgt Buckle to address the members of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association
Sgt Jones said that Sgt Buckle would attend one of our monthly meetings to address members on a range of police matters and to establish a good working relationship with Pennar residents.

More parking space in Bufferland Terrace?
It is claimed that the length of the double yellow lines outside The Alma Inn and extending into North Street exceed the extent laid down by the authorities, and will be curtailed (hopefully) quite soon.

   Cllr Maureen Colgan expressed her thanks to the residents of Pennar and members of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association for their generosity, help and support following the recent fire damage to her home. Besides the £100 grant from the P&BCA, £130 was collected by the residents of Pennar to help with the replacement of essential items.                           

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th August 2009 at 7.30 p.m. 

